St. Cecilia's Infant and Nursery School Newsletter July 2019



Graduation Assembly

Congratulations to our Year 2 children who officially "Graduated" this week. Thank you to parents/carers who attended the ceremony. We will miss you all and wish you Good Luck in the Juniors!

Trips

This year trips were very successful and enjoyed by all. The children all enjoyed the different experiences and thank goodness the sun shone for everyone. As always the childrens' manners and behaviour was positively commented on by the public and the personnel at the venues they attended. You made us proud!

Parents Questionnaire

Thank you to everyone who has returned their form. It is vitally important that you share your views with us as it forms part of our Action Plan for the following year. Please return it to your Class Teacher.

Dance Off

On Thursday 11th July we were treated to a fabulous dance performance in school from our children. We took a tour around the world with the expertise of our dance teacher Anna. She has worked hard throughout the year and the children were fabulous! Reception shared an American Wild West dance, Year 1 a Chinese and Spanish dance, and finally Year 2 an Irish and Indian dance. Well done to all.

Liverpool Writing Quality Mark

A group of Year 2 children attended the LWQM celebration last week. We were one of only 20 schools across the city and were very proud to achieve GOLD standard. Congratulations to all children and staff who have worked so hard to raise standards in writing this year!

NSPCC Assembly

The children in Key Stage 1 enjoyed a very informative assembly delivered by the NSPCC. They learned about the importance of staying safe and speaking out.

Bia Toddle

Our Nursery children took part in a Big Toddle and raised a wonderful £285.65 for Barnardo's. Well done on raising so much money!

Children's Centre

A huge "Thank You" to Caroline Hounsley from Tuebrook and Yew Tree Children's Centre. She has run some super courses this year for parents with pre-school children and babies. They had lots of fun! We hope to see her again in September. Don't forget the Children's Centre has fun activities over the holiday period with a free lunch provided.

Attendance

Our whole school attendance to date is 96.1%. Thank you for your ongoing support.

Staff Leaving

We are saying farewell at the end of this term to three of our highly valued and respected colleagues: Mrs. Angelidis, Mrs. Ronan and Mrs. Curran.

We thank them for their dedication and loyalty to St. Cecilia's over many years and wish them every success for the future.

Twitter

Please remember to follow us on Twitter at: @stCeciliasInf for all the latest news and updates.

Summer Holiday

We finish school at 1.30pm on Friday 19th July and return on Tuesday 3rd September.

<u>REMINDER</u> - Monday 2^{nd} September is an **INSET day** and the children **DO NOT** attend school.

"We wish you all a relaxing and enjoyable Summer break"

